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Council, dated 18 June 2015, submitted on 23 June 2015. 
 
 
 
 

5 EASTWOOD CARPARK UPDATE - Councillor Jerome Laxale          
File Number: CLM/15/1/4/6 - BP15/869 

 

MOTION: 
 
(a) That Council expresses significant concern regarding the delivery of the 

proposed Rowe Street Car Park Project promised by the Member for Ryde the 
Hon Victor Dominello MP, particularly that; 

 
 The Member for Ryde has promised and guaranteed delivery of the carpark, 

without any prior feasibility study or related development approval; 
 Privately owned land and Council's land will need to be compulsorily acquired 

to deliver the project; 
 There has yet to be formal and official agreement from Transport for NSW to 

membership of Council's project consultative committee for the project; and 
 The source and amount of funding to deliver the full project has not been 

confirmed nor identified in writing by the Local Member. 
 

(b) That the General Manager write to the Local Member and relevant Ministers 
seeking further details regarding funding, proposed delivery dates and extent of 
the project, as well as confirmation of involvement from all relevant Government 
departments responsible for its delivery. 

 
 
 


